DUNC NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 2017 ISSUE 1



CONTENTS

Introduction

Monthly Updates

Dates for the diary

DATES FOR DIARY

30th Jan – 1st Feb Meeting Karlskrona



Working for World Heritage and the Future

INTRODUCTION

Welcome to the first issue of our DUNC newsletter. I'm hoping this will be a monthly feature and an opportunity for us to share our news and update the rest of the team as to what we have been working on.

MONTHLY UPDATES

Karlskrona

In Karlskrona, we have been working on a lot of different aspects of DUNC during the last few weeks. As Lead Partners we have been focusing on getting the Subsidy Contract and Partnership Contracts signed, creating the framework for the project administration, creating the Risk Management Plan, the form for the on-going Evaluation and more. We have also been planning for the next conference in Karlskrona, and putting together the Steering Group which will also have its first meeting at that time. Together with Mörbylånga we attended the SL2014 training in Växjö.

When it comes to WP4 we are currently examining different opportunities to involve the Business Department of the Karlskrona Municipality as well as the Visit Karlskrona tourist organization. We are also trying to find a consultant that can perform the Baseline Study during Q1 and Q2 of 2018. As you know Malin will move on to a new job shortly, so we need to find other solutions to fill in for her in the short term.

One of our common challenges ahead is to make the project focused and concrete. We will need to find 'The Thing' that we talked about in Nida, and make sure we deliver value to the stakeholders as soon as possible. "I am proud of you all, we are a great team across the borders of the South Baltic Region"

Niklas

EUCC Baltic

After the Kick-off meeting that took place in Nida in the beginning of November, the public procurement procedure to choose a FLC was carried out. This will hopefully be complete soon to coincide with the Subsidy Contract and Partnership Agreement coming.

Before the Kick-off meeting we carried out the public procurement procedure to choose the External Support Services Provider. The functions of such a management provider are to continuously monitor the progress of the project in Lithuania, actively consult and contribute to the procurement of technical tasks and other documents, contracts, evaluation reports, and timely provision of qualified assistance in solving problems of the target groups of the Curonian Spit. It will also assist the EUCC Baltic Office as the project partner's staff to provide qualified answers to the comments and requirements of the first and second level





European Regional Development Fund



NIDA 7-8TH NOV 2017

Thank you to all the Kuršių
Nerija National Park
Administration team and to Aiste
and Ramunas (EUCC Baltic) for
hosting a fantastic kickoff
meeting – wonderful
atmosphere!





supervisory authorities. There are also public procurement procedures for choosing some other external services for which technical tasks have been completed and contracts signed. In the course of activities we actively cooperate and interact with Kursiu Nerija National Park Administration and stakeholders - Neringa CTIC, Neringa Municipality Administration, businesses. Director of EUCC Baltic Office presented the baseline study and is waiting for it's evaluation from each partner organisation.

Aiste

EUCC-D

Based on the positive feedback that was received regarding the DUNC logo design, I have been working on the corporate design package. This includes the basic template for everything that we might need to produce throughout the project lifetime such as templates for information leaflets, posters and large roll-ups. I have also been working on creating templates that we can use for future documents e.g. word documents, envelopes as well as a Power Point presentation template and many different promotional items such as designs for mugs, pens and stickers. My draft versions and ideas have been going backwards and forwards to a designer who has been patiently formulating the high-resolution versions for us. I'm looking forward to your feedback and comments. The DUNC team now has a weekly 'Ideas' and 'International News' feed which I update weekly (Monday mornings) in Trello (WP2 Communication). Hopefully, this will provide us with some inspiration and keep us up to date with notable events, conferences and 'hot topics' relevant to the field of Culture and Heritage Tourism. I have collated all your entries for this newsletter, done a bit of editing and produced a draft DUNC newsletter.

I have also been working on the communication plan - a working wish you all a fantastic Christmas. Looking forward to seeing everybody in Karlskrona.

Jane:)

Mörbylanga

Since our visit to Nida, the focus of our work here in Mörbylanga (representing the Agricultural landscape of Southern Öland) has been on an inventory of our local and regional stakeholders. We are making a small register, just containing contact information, about relevant stakeholders. But before we can use it, we have to ensure that it fulfills all requirements according to DPA (The Swedish Data Protection Authority). We have also met some of our most important stakeholders, including the chairman for the farmer's association on South Öland, the cultural advisory board and some pupils from one of the municipality schools. We have invited some of the stakeholders that we identified from their earlier participation in activities such as "World Heritage Week", to a meeting in Early February 2018 for information and their inclusion in our upcoming work in the project.

The start of the project, has been about setting our own procedures in order. We really want our project organisation to work well so that we can concentrate on the content of the project. As part of this preparation work, we have participated in a training day for the reporting system,







Inspiring excursion to the magnificent dunes and the Curonian Spit National Park.

Thank you!





SL2014, which was arranged by our contact point Regionförbundet i Kalmar län.

Emma, Susanne och Lasse

Marbork Castle

Here at Malbork Castle Museum in Poland, we have recently focused our activities, within the framework of DUNC, on familiarising ourselves with the digital infrastructure of the project (Trello and Google). We have also briefly commented on the material developed by Raumanas Povilanskas from Lithuania, as well as on the agenda and other practicalities related to the next meeting in Karlskrona. We have also initiated formal preparations for the trip to Sweden. Angelika has been in frequent contact with the Joint Secretariat SBR in Gdansk, and she has been invited for the training on SL2014, that is going to be delivered in Gdansk on 13th of December.

Angelika Salamon and Marek Stokowski

Curonian Spit

After the Kick-off meeting that was held in Nida at the beginning of November, our team began organising the public procurement procedure. Whilst waiting for the Subsidy Contract and Partnership Agreement we have also prepared documents for the Lithuania Ministry of the Interior.

Another task for our DUNC team has been to organise an internal discussion about the Project itself which included ideas and visions for the Project specifically for us in the PP3 role. During this meeting we also identified potential local and regional stakeholders for our site. In November I also had a meeting with a Lithuanian contact point for basic tuition on SL2014. I have also been consulting with the EUCC Baltic Office about the base-line and marked some of the terms and references.

Edita Aliochno

LAST FEW WORDS

I wish you all a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year. Looking forward to a fun and successful 2018.





